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Knights of Columbus – Council 12524 

October 14, 2022 

 

Attendance: 15 members       

List of Officers: 

Chaplain: Bob Smith (E)   

Grand Knight: Rich Tucci (P) Warden: Greg Nolen (P) 

Dep. Grand Knight: Tony Gigioli (P) Inside Guard: Ricardo Hernandez (P) 

Chancellor: Charlie Pulay (P) Outside Guard: Mike Lucinski (E) 

Recorder: Phil Rose (E) Lecturer: Pat Clark (P) 

Financial Secretary: Eric Paul (P) 3 Year Trustee: Chuck Gait (P) 

Treasurer: Bob Burnett (P) 2 Year Trustee: Sam Adamczyk (P) 

Advocate: Jack Evans (P) 1 Year Trustee: Mark Metzler (P) 

  

The meeting was on Zoom. District Deputy Frank Attard attended the meeting. 
 
Grand Knight opened the meeting at 7:02 pm. 
 

Previous Month Minutes - The September Meeting Minutes were approved.  
 

Chaplain’s Message – Short talk by Brother Burnett. 
 
 

Grand Knight Report 
 

1. Pilgrim Icon schedule has been issued. District 23 is from 1/9/23 to 2/5/23, location 

TBD.  A date is forthcoming. 

2. St. Francis calendars update- GK requested update from Scott Buttrick 

3. Cash raffle-1875 tickets were sold and $750 was sent to MD council 

4. October - Thanksgiving food collection (Bob Bulk) will be held on October 29/30 and 
Nov. 5/6.  

a. Another copy of the food collection SignUpGenius issued in the church bulletin 
was issued to our Knights  

b. Food Collection- each Saturday morning (need 2 volunteers) and after each 
mass to move the food to one location 

c. Last days of collection Nov. 12/13, 
d. Delivery Friday Nov. 18th, need a truck  
e. Might need help to pick up turkeys/hams 
f. St. Francis and St. Louis will participate  

 

5. October 23 -Soccer shootout (challenge) is rescheduled for 10/23. Flyer will be issued 

in our bulletin. Siobhan Cooney will make all CCD classes aware of it.  It will be held on 

our grounds at 12:15 to 2:00.  Charlie Blandford is coordinating. 8 volunteers are 

needed.  
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6. November 12 -The Maryland State Soccer Shootout will be held on Saturday, 
November 12, 2022, at St. Andrew Apostle School. The address is 11600 Kemp 
Mill Road, Silver Spring, MD 20902. Registration starts at 11:00 and closes at 
12:30. 

7. Life Rosary Event - (Steve Winebrenner) was held and it was a success. Steve will write 

program report 

8. Charlie Pulay volunteered to lead the Box of Joy Program.  He will investigate and 
found the minimum box order is 25 which at this time is too high 

9. Bazaar- Help is needed. 

Nov 9 and 10 - Volunteers for beer and wine raffle table.  A sign-up genius will 
be issued. 

Nov. 8 - (Tuesday) Request was made for Knights to donate a couple of craft 
beers. The donations should be brought to church.  We have a minimum of 2 and 
sometimes 3 tubs of beer to be raffled off. 

Need several knights to help Chuck load the tables and set them up in church. 3 
are needed at Kendall’s hardware to load the table and 5 to unload and set them up in 
church 

10. Keep Christ in Christmas poster contest will be held this fall. Siobhan Cooney will make 

all CCD classes aware of it. Posters are due in early December. Judging is scheduled 

for Dec. 14. 

11. This month’s social meeting on Wednesday Oct. 26 will be held in a location TBD. 

12. Wreaths across America (Tony Gigioli) - good family event. The council is donating 
$105 for wreaths. All are welcome to sponsor a wreath either directly or through 
Christopher Columbus Assembly. It would be great if we could accomplish placing 
wreaths as a group. 

 

Financial Report: Due to schedule limitations the budget in the Council Checking Account 

was not discussed. 

 

Membership Report - Sam Adamczyk, membership director  

  

Program Reports: Grand Knight Richard Tucci 

• Community: Mark Metzler 
o Road Cleanup to be held on October 15. Property Cleanup on the same day. 
o Fall Festival was held on Oct. 2. 

• Faith: Bob Burnett: 
o The vigil and funeral service for Msgr. Luca were attended by many. 

• Family: Ricardo Hernandez 

• Life: Steve Winebrenner  
o Living Rosary held at St Francis on Friday Oct 7 at 7PM was a success. Over 50 

parishioners attended 
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District Deputy report 

• District Deputy Frank Attard gave the report 

• Greetings from State Deputy Christopher Powers (“Cry the Gospel with your life”) 

• Invite a Catholic man to join the knights. 

• Supreme Training Webinars are open for all knights to view. 

 

Unfinished Business: - N/A 

Good of the Order – 
 
 

Sick and Deceased - Let us keep all the following in our prayers:  
1. Msgr. Luca 
2. Rita Quarles is improving from her multiple ailments 
3. PGK Chuck Gait’s brother Tom 
4. Pat Clark’s friend diagnosed with esophageal cancer 
5. Frank Caruso’s mother- in law had surgery in August 
6. Eric Paul’s wife Arlene recovering well and is ready to travel once again 

 
Grand Knight adjourned meeting 
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